November 1, 2021
Dear Montgomery Township School District,

We would like to thank all of you for your continued support in prioritizing the health and
safety of our students and staff. As November begins, and with the holidays on the horizon,
we realize that families may have travel plans. The CDC guidelines for domestic and
international travel remain in effect. It isimportant to note that fully vaccinated students and
staff are not required to quarantine after travel. Please see specific guidance below:

Fully Vaccinated Travelers

International travel:
o Gettested 3-5 days after returning to the United States
e Do notneed to quarantine
e Self-monitor for symptoms

Domestic travel:
e Traveling outside of New Jersey, New York, Pennsylvania, and Delaware
e Do notneed to quarantine or test before or after travel
e Self-monitor for symptoms

Unvaccinated Travelers

International travel:
e Gettested 3-5 days after travel
e Stay home and self-quarantine for a full 7 days after travel, even if the post-travel test
is negative.
e If not tested after travel, stay home and self-quarantine for 10 days after travel.

Domestic travel:
e Traveling outside of New Jersey, New York, Pennsylvania, and Delaware
o Get tested 3-5 days after travel
e Stay home and self-quarantine for a full 7 days after travel, even if the post-travel test
is negative.
o If nottested after travel, stay home and self-quarantine for 10 days after travel.

If you have any questions, please contact your child(ren)’s school.
Sincerely,

Mary E. McLoughlin
Superintendent



